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17 June 2020 
 
 
 
Dear shareholder, 
 
In accordance with section 520(2) of the Companies Act, we are notifying you of a statutory 
statement received from Deloitte LLP in connection with its resignation as Tullow Oil plc’s statutory 
auditor. 
 
The resignation of Deloitte LLP follows a competitive tender process undertaken in connection with 
the mandatory auditor rotation requirements, and is not related to the Uganda transaction. Following 
the tender process, shareholders approved the appointment of Ernst & Young LLP as auditors of 
the Company at the 2020 Annual General Meeting. 
 
A copy of the section 519 statement of reasons provided by Deloitte LLP is enclosed and also 
available to view on the Company’s website using the following URL: 
https://www.tullowoil.com/investors/shareholder-centre/auditor-resignation.  
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
Adam Holland 
Company Secretary 
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